

## ST. PAUL

## LUTHERAN MINISTRIES

## \_Weekly News\_

Altar Guild 9/21, 9/22: TBD Greeters Next Week: 8am – J. Tiedt, P. Tiedt 10:30 – A. Malueg, A. & J. Wolfgramm 6pm – M. McCarthy, C. Waack

Church Cleaners: B. & F. Butch, D. Falck, C. Woehler, C. Schroeder

**Attendance Last Week: 284** 

Weekly Church Calendar			
Sunday	September 14 <sup>th</sup>	Thursday	September 18 <sup>th</sup>
8:00 a.m.	Worship Service	9:15 a.m.	Bible Class
9:15 a.m.	Bible Class	2:00 p.m.	Rennes Worship
9:15 a.m.	Sunday School	6:30 p.m.	LWMS Meeting
9:15 a.m.	Starting Point		
10:30 a.m.	Worship Service	Friday	September 19 <sup>th</sup>
	·	8:05 a.m.	School Chapel
Monday	September 15 <sup>th</sup>		
6:00 p.m.	Worship Service	Sunday	September 21 <sup>st</sup>
•	·	8:00 a.m.	Worship Service
Tuesday	September 16 <sup>th</sup>	9:15 a.m.	Bible Class
10:10 a.m.	Women's Bible Study	9:15 a.m.	Sunday School
6:30 p.m.	Church Council	9:15 a.m.	Starting Point
		10:30 a.m.	Worship Service
Wednesday September 17 <sup>th</sup>			
4:00 p.m.	Public School Cat.	Monday	September 22 <sup>nd</sup>
6:30 p.m.	Bible Class	6:00 p.m.	Worship Service

Van Gogh and Cookie Dough: The ECC is looking for a few volunteers to help at our Family Art Night on Friday, Sept. 19 at 5:00 in the church basement. This event is for our ECC 3k/4k families as well as our Kindergarten and 1st grade families. If you are interested in helping with this event or learning more details, please contact Sabrina Skaletski at <a href="mailto:sskaletski007@gmail.com">sskaletski007@gmail.com</a> or by phone (920)676-3703. Please note that volunteers will need to complete the St. Paul Safe Child Program prior to the event. Thank you!



**St. Paul ECC is now hiring** 2 full time positions, **one float** and **one assistant teacher**. Benefits include a health insurance option, paid time off, reduced child care rates, flexible schedule, and a competitive hourly wage. We also have a **part time janitor** position opening up in October.

This opening is for 2 -3 days per week, 3-4 hours per day. For more information, please contact ECC Director Candy Schulz at <a href="mailto:cschulz@stpaulappletonwi.com">cschulz@stpaulappletonwi.com</a>.

**CALLING ALL 6TH - 8TH GRADE GIRLS:** Jr. Nix is a developmental basketball program for grade school girls considering coming to Luther Prep as their high school. Get to know potential classmates while developing your basketball skills and preparing for your own grade school season. Register by SEPT. 12. See all the info at <a href="mailto:lps.wels.net/JRNIX">lps.wels.net/JRNIX</a>

**A Joint Reformation Service** will be held on Sunday, October 26 at 4:00 pm at **Bethlehem Lutheran Church** (752 E Grandview Road, Hortonville). Professor Ben Schaefer (MLC) is the guest preacher and Rev. Kevin Westra, Bethlehem, Hortonville will serve as the liturgist.

We will be collecting nonperishable food items to help stock the shelves at the Apple Valley Food Pantry. Offerings collected will benefit the tuition assistance program at Fox Valley Lutheran High School.

All Federation members are invited to celebrate our gospel heritage restored to us in the Reformation of the 1500's. We are saved by GRACE alone, by FAITH alone, and according to SCRIPTURE alone. Light refreshments and fellowship will follow the service. Please join us for this special worship opportunity!

This service will be livestreamed at - <a href="https://www.youtube.com/@BethlehemLutheranMinistries">https://www.youtube.com/@BethlehemLutheranMinistries</a>

You are invited to Auxiliary Day at Martin Luther College! Our Annual Auxiliary Day is Saturday, October 4, on the beautiful MLC campus in New Ulm, Minnesota. Enjoy fellowship, hear student presentations—including a sneak peek at the fall presentation of *Little Women: The Broadway Musical*—and help us choose the 2025-26 classroom projects we will fund. Join us and get in on the fun!

If you can't make it in person, check our website after the meeting to see what projects were selected. Visit <a href="mailto:mlc-wels.edu/ladies-auxiliary">mlc-wels.edu/ladies-auxiliary</a>.



**Cradled in Christ Ministry @ The Core**: The Cradled in Christ ministry quarterly support group provides ongoing encouragement and connection for parents whose lives have been impacted by pregnancy, miscarriage, and infant loss. For additional details or to register, click <u>HERE</u>.

**WELS TRAVEL TOUR?** Interested in traveling with a group of like-minded believers? The OWLS (WELS Seniors) is partnering with Father's World Tours to offer a New Year's (Dec 31-Jan 13) trip to sunny Southern California (Rose Parade, Reagan Library, San Diego, Palm Springs, Joshua Tree NP) that also includes a 7-night Princess cruise to the Mexican Riviera. All tours involve daily devotions and WELS weekend worship. The tour is open to W/ELS members of all ages. Registration closes on October 1 (earlier if all spots are sold). Visit <a href="https://www.fathersworldtours.com">www.fathersworldtours.com</a> or contact us (steve@fathersworldtours.com, 507-217-1731) to learn more.

**MLC Advent Devotion Series:** *All Things New* is our newest devotion series for you! As we gather around the manger this year, we'll ponder Jesus' words in Revelation 21:5, "I am making everything new!" You will be able to access MLC devotions in multiple ways:

- Read them <u>online</u> as a flipbook. (The flipbook will be available in mid-November. Please note that flipbooks are not suitable for printing.)
- Request that we send them as daily emails to your <u>personal</u> <u>email</u> December 1-25. Sign up now!

## **FVL News**

Join us for the No Frills Golf Classic on Monday, October 6. This year, proceeds will benefit Safe Families for Children (SFFC) Green Bay & Fox Cities and FVL IMPACT trips. Go to fvlhs.org/no-frills for details. Current Youth Sports opportunities include youth basketball - Nothin' but Net for girls (season begins September 27), and Hoops for boys (registration closes September 14). Fox Valley Saints Wresting signup is open. Go to fvlhs.org/youth-sports for details.

Help us Meet the Match on FVL's September 16 Giving Day! Thanks to generous donors, we have a \$190,000 matching fund. Every dollar you give will be matched—until we reach \$190,000. Donations go toward making the annual mortgage payment and paying off Bond "B." Watch fvlhs.org/giving for details. If you have questions, contact Director of Mission Advancement Rev. Tom Mielke (tmielke@fvlhs.org). Six of FVL's graduating classes are invited to receive special recognition at the Homecoming football game vs. New London on Friday, October 3. The classes of 1965, 1975, 1985, 2000, 2015, and 2025 are included in this special recognition. Tours of the school begin at 5:00 PM. All alumni are invited to attend for free (check in at the alumni table) and for a chance to win a drawing.

**FVL is looking for available substitute teachers** for the new school year. Please go to <u>fvlhs.org/employment</u> for details and an application if you are interested.

**Change in Athletics Livestream** - Beginning this season, there is a fee to access our sports streaming service-Hudl. The change is part of our conference's collective effort to standardize streaming across all member schools. Passes can be purchased to view the livestream for one game, one month, the season, or for 12 months. Go to <a href="fvlhs.org/hudl">fvlhs.org/hudl</a> to get signed up.

**Plan to attend the Football Pancake Feed** in the FVL Commons on Sunday, September 28 from 9:00 AM-12:00 PM. Details and registration at <a href="mailto:fvlhs.org/news">fvlhs.org/news</a>.

The Cheer and Stunt Team is hosting a Daddy/Daughter Dance at FVL on Saturday, October 11, from 1:30-4:00 PM. Information and registration link are at <a href="mailto:fvlhs.org/news">fvlhs.org/news</a>.

**The Fall Sacred Concert** is on Sunday, October 12, at 2:00 PM in the FVL auditorium. The concert, featuring FVL choirs and bands, will also be streamed on the FVL YouTube channel.